
NETHER WALLOP SOCIAL CLUB 
REG. Charity 1005962. 

Kingman’s Cottage 
Heathman Street 

Nether Wallop 
Hampshire  
SO20 8EW 

 
Phone : 01264 783593 / 07487 261611 

For the Attention of the Chairman of 
Nether Wallop Parish Council 
Mrs Sarah Whitaker. 
          9th February 2022. 

Dear Sarah, 

The Nether Wallop Social Club Charity, have noted the Parish Council’s intention to revamp the playing 

fields and playground area at Aylwards Way and would like to award a grant to assist this project 

development. 

The Charity would therefore like to “offer” the Council funds to install three separate pieces of equipment 

on conditions which are specified below and are at the request of our private donor: 

Offered  
Items: 

A. Wooden Shelter 

B. Selection of Adult Exercise Equipment 

C. Zipwire. 

Conditions: 1. Installation to be carried out such that the equipment is operational for the public by 
the Jubilee Weekend, 4th June 2022. 

2. Purchase Orders for all 3 items to be made by the Council by 28th Feb 2022. 

3. Positioning the equipment to be agreed with the charity by 28th Feb 2022. 

4. Funds can only be used for the above 3 items. 

5. The Parish Council to procure the equipment initially, on presenting a copy of the 

invoices the Charity will issue the monies to the value of the invoices up to and not 

exceeding a total of Fifty Thousand Pounds. The Charity require the invoices for our 

own accounts for Compliance with the Charities Commission traceability of expenditure.  

6. The Charity would formalise this proposal by issuing a Letter of Intent or a Letter of 

Comfort signed by the Chairman and 4 Trustees of the Charity. 

7. The Charity have assumed that there would be no planning issues, but if permission is 

required, it is to be the responsibility of the Parish council. 

8. Purchase, operation, maintenance and insurance of the items (including during 

installation) to be the responsibility of the Parish Council.  

9. All conditions to be accepted by 28th Feb 2022, or the offer is withdrawn. 

We hope that the Council can be asked to consider the offer at the next council meeting on 15th February 

2022. 

 

Gail Foster & Viv Blandford  
 
For and on behalf of  
the Trustees of the Nether Wallop Social Club Charity. 


